- Minutes of IRP meeting 11 November 2020 - 

IRP

INDEPENDENT RECONFIGURATION PANEL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 11 NOVEMBER 2020
Videoconference
Present:

Sir Norman Williams


Chair

Dr Irfan Chaudry

Ms Diane Davies

Ms Tansi Harper

Mr Graham Jagger

Mr Simon Morritt

Dr Zoe Penn 

Ms Linn Phipps 
Mr Nick Relph

Prof Tony Schapira 

Mr Michael Scott

Dr Suzanne Shale 
Mr Mark Taylor

Dr Miles Wagstaff

Mr Richard Jeavons

Chief Executive

Mr Martin Houghton

Secretary to Panel

Ms Charlotte McGill
Apologies: 

None
1
Introduction

1.1
The Chair welcomed Members to the meeting which had begun slightly later in recognition of Armistice Day. Linn Phipps had established a music website and posted a video of her singing The Menin Gate in memory of relatives and all those lost in conflict, accessible at www.linnphippsfolk.co.uk 
2
Declarations of interest

2.1
None.
3
New Members – introductions
3.1
Five new members had been appointed to the Panel and the Chair invited them to say a few words of introduction. Irfan Chaudry (clinical member) is a consultant in critical care medicine and anaesthesia and Divisional Medical Director at Lancashire Teaching Hospitals NHS Foundation Trust. Tansi Harper (lay member) is a former principal of two colleges and has represented patients and the public on NHS boards for 20 years. Graham Jagger (lay member), having worked in HR management and before that in the NHS, has represented the public and patient perspective on various NHS bodies for more than 10 years. Nick Relph (managerial member) is a qualified accountant who had a long career as finance director and chief executive in the NHS. Michael Scott (managerial member) is a former NHS chief executive with widespread experience of service change having worked in a variety of NHS settings and locations. Further information is available at:
https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/independent-reconfiguration-panel/about/membership
4

Minutes of last meeting 
4.1
The minutes of the meeting on 9 September 2020 were agreed. 

5
Matters arising 
5.1
None 
6

Chair’s update 
6.1
The Chair and Chief Executive held a videoconference with Edward Argar, Minister of State for Health on 15 September 2020. While Covid-19 continued to be the main focus of departmental attention, the Minister had expressed the desire to fill current and upcoming vacancies on the Panel in good time. [Secretariat note: Secretary of State agreement to a recruitment campaign was confirmed on 1 December 2020] The Panel’s advice on proposals for stroke services in Kent and Medway remained with Secretary of State.
7
Reflections on advice to Secretary of State – Improving Healthcare Together (Epsom and St Helier)
7.1
Merton Council had referred the Improving Healthcare Together proposals for Epsom and St Helier hospitals to the Secretary of State who had commissioned advice from the IRP. The proposals would see the building of a specialist emergency care hospital in Sutton (Belmont) complemented by district hospital services at Epsom and St Helier and the development of out of hospital services. The Panel found that the current pattern of acute services provided by Epsom and St Helier NHS Hospitals Trust was neither sustainable nor desirable and found no reason to contradict the choice of Sutton (Belmont) as the location for the specialist emergency centre. 
7.2
Moving forward, the normal approvals process for major capital schemes should provide further necessary scrutiny and assurance. It was acknowledged that capital planning and funding approval were central to the development of integrated care systems. The timeframe had been demanding in unusual and difficult circumstances, not least the ongoing global pandemic, but the Panel’s advice had nevertheless been submitted on schedule. Members reaffirmed their view that the Chair’s declarations, detailed at the start of the advice, did not represent a conflict of interest. Members confirmed that they were content with the advice provided by the sub-group to the Secretary of State who had accepted the Panel’s advice in full on 30 October 2020.
8
Any other business
8.1
It was agreed to hold a discussion on the impact of Covid-19 based around the experience of Panel members on or close to the NHS front line. In the future, a briefing on integrated care systems would be helpful as policy development moved closer to legislation, alongside refreshing knowledge of public engagement and co-production in the process of service change. 
9

Date of next meeting
9.1
Wednesday 13 January 2021. 
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